UNITED NATIONS %/ NATIONS UNIES

PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

10 March 2025

Excellency,

I have the honour to refer to General Assembly resolution 79/273 entitled “Scope,
‘modalities, format and organization of the fourth high-level meeting of the General Assembly on
the prevention and control of non-communicable diseases and the promotion of mental health and
well-being”.

In accordance with the resolution, I will organize an interactive multi-stakeholder hearing
on Friday, 2 May 2025 at 10:00a.m. in the Trusteeship Council Chamber as part of the preparatory

process for the high-level meeting.

The concept note of the multi-stakeholder hearing is enclosed and the programme will be
shared in due course.

I encourage all Member States and Observers to participate.

For further information, your Office may contact Ms. Vanessa van Dijsseldonk, Senior
Adviser in my Office by email at vanessa.vandijsseldonk@un.org '

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Philemon Yang
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